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WELCOME BACK EVENT

The Head Start Program and Tsawout Learning House

will be hosting a “Welcome Back” Event for their program

start up on September 9th. There will be lunch, a clown

show, FREE children's haircuts and more.

Read more about the event on page 5 & 6.



COMMUNITY NEWS

2



COMMUNITY NEWS

3

Invasive Species - European Green Crab



COMMUNITY NEWS

4

Invasive Species - European Green Crab



5

WELCOME BACK EVENT



Tsawout Head Start – “Welcome Back” Event

The Tsawout Head Start Program, along with the Tsawout Learning House, will be hosting a “Welcome Back”

event for program start up on Monday, September 9th. Families are welcome to attend with infants and

toddlers to come see the dental hygienist, Joanne Sedgwick and Head Start Coordinator, Tabita Marks for

dental screening and fluoride varnish. Every family who has signed up for the school year can receive a free

fruit bag each month!

There will be small bouncy castles set up for children 2-5 years while waiting for appointments from 2:00 pm

– 4:00 pm, and a hot lunch will also be served.
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HEAD START NEWS

Thank you to the parents and guardians of Tsawout Learning House Summer Camp for sending and entrusting

the camp staff with your children over the 7 weeks of summer.

During the final week of camp, our Chinese Friends of the Vancouver Chinese Baptism Church graciously

volunteered their time and endless energy to host the Vacation Bible Camp at Tsawout Assembly of Praise

Church and ended the Summer by Showcasing your children at the Tsawout Community Summer Feast on

August 15th. It was an amazing dinner that nourished our body, soul and spirit. Thank you again Tsawout

Health Department for the open door to participate. It was a great celebration of community.

Our last day, August 16th, the finale at Flying Squirrel and the last swim at Panorama ended the summer with

a splash!

Tsawout Learning House After-School Program registration forms are available for you to fill out for your

child/ren’s participation at 2019-2020 school year. By completing this, you are ensuring your child/ren are

counted for the Spring and Summer Camps. T.L.H. after-school Program begins Monday, September 9th with

a Welcome Back event collaborated with Tsawout Head Start Program and C.O.H.I.

LEARNING HOUSE NEWS

Free Haircuts!

Children can receive free hair cuts from Angela Wall from 2:00 pm –

5:00 pm. There will be a Clown Show from 3:30 pm – 4:30 pm. Don’t

forget to get your ticket for door prizes! Children can take home a free

lunch bag filled with snacks for back to school!
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Tsawout Learning House Staff include: Beatrice Sam-Youth Cultural Worker, Stephanie Henry-Voyageur-

Education Assistant and Carolina Stratievsky-Education Assistant. We can expect the following volunteers to

return again this year: Hannah Krottner, Claire Petersen, and on the first Thursday every month Delia Filipescu

(Public Services Librarian) of Greater Victoria Public Library brings books and reads with the students. Among

our volunteers, T.L.H. is fortunate to have 7 Fourth Year Nursing Students of University of Victoria doing their

leadership training with again this year. They will be competing their practicum hours on Monday and

Wednesday from September 5th to December 5th. We appreciate all our volunteers and also welcome parents

and relatives as volunteers.

LEARNING HOUSE NEWS

Tsawout Learning House Hours:

Monday-Thursday 3:00 pm - 5:00 pm

Friday 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm

Above photo by Moses Seo- Health Summer Feast
and Tsawout Summer Camp wrap up with the
Vancouver Chinese Baptist Church
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HEALTH NEWS



HOUSING NEWS
Tsawout Housing: building towards safe, adequate, affordable housing

encouraging home owners and tenants to be selfreliant, empowered

individuals who secure safe homes for their families.

HOUSING NEWS
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HOUSING NEWS

Tsawout Housing

The ongoing housing review acknowledges there are

33 units with active mortgages. Each of those units

are expected to pay monthly rent to the Nation. The

rental rates are

$480 per month or

$580 per month

It is extremely important for tenants to please keep

up with your monthly rentals, there is a long list of

members who hope to someday get into these units

and who are willing to pay the monthly costs.

There are a number of units who have “rental

arrears” for housing or renovations please make an

effort to make payments.

Future Housing

Tsawout has an opportunity to apply for Section 95

housing and the criteria is the homes have to be built

on BAND LAND. If you own “CP’d” property, to become

eligible for Section 95 Housing you must be willing to

transfer a piece of your property to Band land.

Contact Housing/Administration in writing if you

would like to meet to discuss these types of

opportunities.

To qualify for individual mortgage housing, you need

to have the following:

• good credit

• ability to save a down payment (est $5,500)

• land to build on

• permanent/long term job or other income

You may be eligible to apply for an “Individual

Mortgage” through the Bank of Montreal for up to

$200,000. This results in a relationship between you

and the Bank. The band does not become a landlord

for your home. You would enter into a 25 year mort-

gage with the bank and pay monthly mortgage pay-

ments. Let any of council know if you have any

questions on how to become eligible.

Requests for Major Renovations

If you have been waiting for renovations please

forward an updated letter to Housing/Administration

outlining your request, it's important to keep all of

your information up to date and also serves as a good

reminder. We will continue to do the best we can in

addressing requests.

Requests for Housing Repairs

Please be reminded the band does not receive housing

repair dollars and for those homeowners who do not

pay mortgage, you are expected to take care of regular

home maintenance, minor plumbing repairs and

appliance replacements on your own. If you are on

social assistance, social development MAY be able to

help you.

We encourage home owners to take the initiative to

do your own repairs and not rely on the band

otherwise frustration grows when there are no

avenues to address all the housing concerns brought

forward. We receive calls daily for plumbing repairs,

broken windows, garbage pick up, lock changes,

heavy garbage clean up. These expenses grow and

we are looking at implementing “Home Maintenance”

workshops to build the skills in the community for

self repairs.

Most homeowners pay for their own plumbers,

window repairs, etc. , we will support training

community members through these types of home

maintenance workshops.
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= GARBAGE = COMPOST= RECYCLING

IMPORTANT NOTES

GARBAGE PICK-UP (ONCE A WEEK). If your garbage is missed or not picked up, call BFI directly at 250-652-4414

COMPOST (BI-WEEKLY). If your compost is missed or not picked up, call Refuse at 250-381-6007. If called the

same day or early the next day, it is possible to have it picked up the same week if they are in the area and

they will ask you to have it at the end of the driveway by 7:00 am on whichever date they advise. If not, it

will have to wait until the next regular pick-up date.

RECYCLE (BI-WEEKLY). If your recycle is missed or not picked up, call Emterra at 250-385-4399. Call by 11:00

the next day and they can probably do a pick-up. If any later, it would have to wait until the next pick-up date.

Reminder that the Heavy Garbage Program has ended. Please do not leave heavy garbage on the side of the

road. We continue to clean up the dumpsite on Longhouse Road from the previous years programs. Please

discard your heavy garbage at local metal recycle or Hartland landfill.
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GARBAGE, COMPOST & RECYCLING DAYS



Catering is available upon request at an additional

cost.

Projectors and projector screens are also avalable.

Projector: $50

Screen: $20

Table Cloths $2 per table

Setup and host included in rental

Please contact Sandi Charlie for booking

information.

Additional Information:

Phone 250-652-9101 or send an email to Sandi Charlie at
reception@tsawout.ca.

TSAWOUT FACILITY RENTALS
Are you planning a party or a special event? Tsawout's Community Facility has some great spaces to hold

your special gathering! Our facilities are available to both Tsawout members and the general public.

Daily and hourly rates are available.
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